
"Happiest 4:00 a.m. call of my career." (Officer Ross Scaggs) 
On May 25, 2012, at 04:44 a.m. Hailey Police Officer Ross Scaggs and Emergency Medical providers 
were dispatched to a South River St. residence for a child birth in process. Officer Scaggs arrived and 
found a friend helping deliver a baby boy. Officer Scaggs helped with the completion of the delivery. 
Scaggs used a suction device to clear the newborn infant's airway. The baby started breathing and began 
crying immediately; Scaggs then handed the baby to his mother. The new parents were very grateful and 
incredibly happy, thanking Officer Scaggs numerous times.  
 


